
NEWSLETTER &
REMINDERS

MONDAY 27TH MAY - FRIDAY 7TH JUNE - 2024

MELROSE PRIMARY SCHOOL

2025 Enrolments are NOW OPEN -
send your enrolment forms in now!!!!



Monday 27th May

Tuesday 28th May

Wednesday 29th May

Thursday 30th May

Friday 31st May

Consent and payments due for Year 3/4 Wonga
Wetlands and Division Cross Country students
UPPER HUME CROSS COUNTRY - QUALIFIED
STUDENTS ONLY
NO ASSEMBLY

Monday 3rd June

Tuesday 4th June

Wednesday 5th June

Thursday 6th June

Friday 7th June

Richmond AFLW - Q&A in the MPR - Year 3-6 students
only - NO COST

Year 3/4 Wonga Wetlands Excursion

5/6 WINTER SPORTS AFTERNOON
General Assembly A06



WONGA WETLANDS - YEAR 3 & 4 STUDENTS
Thursday 6th June
Year 3 & 4 students will participate in investigations
and activities, at Wonga Wetlands and the Albury
Library Museum, that are aligned to the central theme
of Australia Past and Present. 

Students will need to be in full school uniform on the
day, and must bring a packed lunch, snack and water
bottle.

Activity Location: Wonga Wetlands & the Albury
Library Museum

Consent is due via the school Portal app: 
        by this Friday 31/05/2024

Payment of $15 also due by 31/05/2024, cost is
covered if you have remaining CSEF.

UPPER HUME DIVISION CROSS COUNTRY
THIS Friday 31st May - qualified students only
Qualified students will compete in the Upper Hume
Division Cross Country at Willow Park, Pearce Street,
Wodonga. Students will wear school uniform, bring
lunch, drink bottle and asthma puffer(if required). 
Back up date will be Monday 3rd June. 

Event will begin at 12pm and conclude by 2.30pm. 

Sausages/Drinks may be available to purchase. 

Students will be transported to and from the venue by
bus.

Consent is due via the school Portal app: 
        by this Friday 31/05/2024

Payment of $5 also due by 31/05/2024, cost is
covered if you have remaining CSEF.

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB
Orders and money due back by Wednesday 12th June
Brochures for Issue #4 were sent home with all students
last week.
If you are wishing to place an order, you can do this
either online via this link: 
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/parent/login.aspx

OR return money and order form to the front office
before Wednesday 12th June, 2024.



Good luck to all the Melrose students who qualified to compete in the 
                         Division Cross Country this Friday 31st May at Willow Park

This is our biggest group of students that we have
had qualify, we usually only have 10-15 students
qualify, and this year we have 30 students who

have progressed.

We wish you all the best, as you compete against
other schools across our region!



YEAR 5/6 STUDENTS - WINTER SPORTS
Started Friday 10th May

Senior students will participate in their designated sport. 
Venues: 
Soccer and Netball - Kelly Park, Lawrence St, Wodonga.
League Tag - Willow Park, Pearce St, Wodonga. 
Hockey - Wodonga Hockey Centre, Silva Drive, Wodonga. 

Multiple Dates: Friday Afternoons 1.15pm - 3.10pm.
Friday 10th May, Friday 17th May, Friday 24th May and
Friday 7th June. 

Winter Carnival: Friday 19th July 9.30am - 3pm 
(Back up Dates: Friday 26th July and Monday 29th July.)
 

Payment of $30 was due by 10/05/2024
Cost is covered if you have any remaining CSEF

YEAR 5/6 STUDENTS - MELBOURNE CAMP
Monday 5th August - Wednesday 7th August
This year the senior school camp takes students to
explore Victoria's capital city, Melbourne. 
Throughout the three days and two nights, students will
explore Science Works, tour the Melbourne Cricket
Ground, visit the Melbourne Museum, tour Parliament
House, experience life as a prisoner in the Old
Melbourne Gaol, tour the Werribee Open Range Zoo,
and check out the Australian Centre for the Moving
Image. Students will also have swimming time at the
Melbourne Sports and Aquatic Centre. 
Additional Information to follow.

Consent was due via the school Portal app: 
       was due by Friday 19/04/2024

Deposit of $150 was due by 26/04/2024
Full cost of Camp: $500 due by 19/07/2024

Please contact the school office if you would like to
start paying this camp off in instalments



Steps to enrol your child in Foundation (Prep) for the 2025 school year
To start primary school in 2025, your child will need to turn 5 years old by 30 April 2025. Schooling is compulsory for children who have
turned 6 years old. If your child is starting Foundation (Prep) in 2025, you will be able to apply to enrol your child in a Victorian Government
primary school from the start of Term 2, 2024 (Monday 15 April 2024).

What you need to do:
Use Find my School https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au to locate your designated neighbourhood school (referred to as your local
school) and other nearby government schools.

1.

Contact a government primary school to book a school tour or to learn more about the school and the enrolment application process.2.
Download the Foundation (Prep) Enrolment Information Pack for Parents and Carers (PDF, 1.5 MB) This pack includes an application
form. The school may also provide you with a copy of the form to complete.

3.

Submit an enrolment application for Foundation (Prep) by Friday 26 July 2024.4.
You will be notified of the outcome of your application between Monday 29 July and Friday 9 August 2024. If you receive an enrolment
offer, you should accept the offer by Friday 23 August 2024.

5.

Take part in information and transition sessions during Term 4, 2024.6.
Your child will start Foundation (Prep) from Wednesday 29 January 2025.7.

Enrolment applications submitted after 26 July 2024 will be processed by the school as they are received, in accordance with the
Department of Education's Placement Policy.
Your child has a right to enrol at their local school. Your child’s local school is determined on the basis of their permanent residential address.
Visit Find my School to locate your child’s local school. The enrolling in a school page can also help you to confirm your child’s address for
enrolment. If you are seeking to apply to enrol your child in a school that is not their local school, you should read about school zones and
how they work. You should also read about how applications are prioritised using the Department of Education’s Placement Policy found on
the enrolling in a school page.

https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/school/parents/Foundation-ParentCarerPack-2024-25.pdf
https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/
https://www.vic.gov.au/how-choose-school-and-enrol
https://www.vic.gov.au/school-zones
https://www.vic.gov.au/school-zones
https://www.vic.gov.au/how-choose-school-and-enrol

